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May 13, 2021 

 

To:  Cherel McCracken - 2lazy2 Safety Consulting  
       Jonathan McGraw - Ben Avery Clay Target Center, Shotgun Range Manager 
  
Cc:  John Bergman – Amateur Trap Shooting Association (ATA) Delegate  

Subject:  Arizona State Shoot October 28 – November 1, 2020 

 

On Sunday, November 1, 2020, the Arizona State Trapshooting Association Annual Membership Meeting 
was held.   

During our meeting, several members expressed serious concerns over the quality of our State Shoot.  
The majority of issues involved speakers not working, flight of targets not meeting ATA standards and 
the practice trap shutting down early. 

Other concerns were not having enough access to restrooms, as well as drinking water and food vendors.  
The restroom situation was critical, especially during the State Covid 19 conditions we faced.  Our 
members felt temporary portable restrooms with sanitation stations would have alleviated this condition.  
The majority of clubs throughout the United States, that our members attended, met these minimum 
requirements for their shooters. 

As a result, several members are pushing to permanently hold the State Shoot at Tucson Trap & Skeet 
Club.  They feel the Tucson’s club meets the needs of running a successful State Shoot.  Without your 
support, we anticipate this sentiment of members may grow going forward.   

We have recently witnessed positive changes at Ben Avery and want to ensure the upcoming target year 
provides everything the shooters expect in experiencing a successful ATA event. 

Members of our Board would be happy to meet with you to discuss these matters, in a positive and 
constructive manner, to achieve success in what we believe is a common goal.  Your formal response is 
appreciated. 

 

Respectfully, 

ASTA Board of Directors: 

Karen Bergman – Vice President      

Steven Bell – Secretary/Treasurer 

Jesse Zamora – Director Central Zone 


